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SIPDP and SIPSP advisors donate to Christian Care Centre 
 
Police advisors from both Australia and New Zealand working with the Royal Solomon 
Islands Police Force (RSIPF) under the Solomon Islands Police Development Program 
(SIPDP) and the Solomon Islands Police Support Program (SIPSP) have donated food, toys, 
clothes, cash and toiletries for the victims of family violence at the Christian Care Centre 
(CCC) at Tenaru, east of Honiara. 
 
SIPDP Advisor Mark Battye, who helped organised the Christmas donation, has formed a 
closed relationship with CCC and has with other advisors provided strong support to the 
Centre over the past two years. 
 
“Family Violence is an issue everywhere in the world and Aussies and Kiwis understand the 

importance of addressing family violence issues, which includes supporting the special 

people and places who support family violence victims, like Sister Phyliss and her sisters at 

the CCC,” says Advisor Battye 

He adds: “The Australian and New Zealand police advisors also wanted to let the adult and 

children clients at the CCC know that our thoughts and prayers are with them over 

Christmas.” 

“SIPDP and SIPSP would like to thank Sister Phyliss and her team of Sisters for providing 

such a special and safe place, for having us for lunch and to allow us to share our donations 

with the Centre and its clients,” says Advisor Battye 
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For any media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit contact:  

 

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established 

in 1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe, secure and peaceful 

Solomon Islands’.  The RSIPF strive to provide efficient, capable 

and responsive policing service and expect RSIPF officers to 

adhere to the RSIPF values. 

For ongoing news and information, please go to 

www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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